
 STEAC MEETING REPORT 
 (10/19/2022) 

 The STEAC met on October 19th, 2022, with a quorum of ten members attending (Meghan 
 Avolio, Henry Bart, Sarah Bevins, Sparkle Malone, Jackie Matthes, Kim Novick, Steve 
 Petruzza, Sydne Record, Daniel Rubenstein, and Adriene Sponberg  ).  Five NEON-Battelle 
 staff attended (  Courtney Meier, Darcy Gora, Paula  Mabee, Bonnie Meinke, Kate Thibault). 

 The meeting was virtual, and the following topics were discussed: I. In person meeting 
 logistics, II. Approval of the minutes, and III. TOS sampling strategy for 2023. 

 I.  In  person  meeting  logistics:  Battelle  will  send  information  to  call  and  book  airfare  with 
 AdTrav and will send information on hotel booking. 

 II.  Approval of previous minutes for  09/28/2022  .  Minutes  approved (Unanimous vote). 

 III.  TOS  sampling  strategy  for  2023  (BUSINESS  SENSITIVE):  NEON  presented  a 
 strategy  to  adjust  the  terrestrial  observation  system  (TOS)  plan  in  2023  at  five  gradient 
 sites  to  respond  to  budget  shortage  due  to  the  combination  of  a  flat  budget  and  inflation 
 in  labor  and  other  costs.  To  adjust  the  sampling  plan  for  2023  NEON  must  make  a 
 decision  by  the  end  of  November  to  effectively  adjust  the  hiring  efforts  that  have 
 already started. 

 The  STEAC  recognizes  that  NEON  is  considering  strategies  to  deal  with  a  flat  budget 
 and  inflation  driving  rising,  recognizing  that  NEON  is  striving  to  reduce  the  impact  on 
 science. 

 -  The  STEAC  recommends  developing  a  long-term  plan  as  part  of  adjusting  the 
 sampling  plan  for  2023,  given  the  continuing  flat  budget  in  2024.  The  STEAC 
 would  like  to  ensure  that  suspending  data  collection  at  sites  in  2023  includes  a 
 plan  to  bring  measurements  back  to  prevent  them  from  being  eliminated 
 entirely.  NEON  is  unique,  compared  to  other  networks,  because  all  the  data 
 products are collected at one place and standardized across sites. 

 -  NEON  might  consider  partnerships  with  other  networks  operating  at  the  same 
 location,  e.g.,  LTER,  to  lower  costs  yet  maintain  datasets.  That  is,  NEON 
 partners  with  other  data  networks  to  reduce  sampling  of  observations  that 
 another network is already collecting and capable of maintaining. 

 -  NEON should also look at what data products are actually being used by the 
 community (NEON clients) versus the data products that were designed to be 
 useful (but are not being used currently)? Might look at these data at our 
 December in-person meeting 

 -  Although the STEAC recognizes that NEON science resources are limited, an 
 evaluation of the products used is necessary in addition to a continental-scale 
 power analysis to help inform data product and sampling prioritization. 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/15MfyD7Ob7HhlVRD3r2FMJmkAwDnKpmuBQMuuag3kkZ8/edit?usp=sharing

